Georgia Department of Natural Resources

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr., S.E., Suite 1066 East, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Mark Williams, Commissioner

Reply To:

Response and Remediation Program Environmental Protection Division
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, S.E. Judson H. Turner, Director
Suite 1462, East Tower Land Protection Branch
Atlanta, Georgia 30334-9000 Mark Smith, Branch Chief

Office 404/657-8600 Fax 404-657-0807

April 9, 2013

VIA EMAIL & REGULAR MAIL

Mr. John Perkins

Director of Environmental Health and Safety
Scott Technologies, Inc.

6600 Congress Avenue

Boca Raton, Florida 33487

Re: Voluntary Remediation Progress Report No. 2
Former Automatic Sprinkler Site, HSI #10268
Swainsboro, Emanuel County, GA
Tax Parcel ID S12 005

Dear Mr. Perkins:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has received the February 2013 Voluntary
Remediation Program Status Report No. 2 (February 2013 Report), that has been submitted pursuant to the
Georgia Voluntary Remediation Program Act (the Act) O.C.G.A. 12-8-100, by AMEC on behalf of Scott
Technologies, Inc. (STI). After completing its review of the referenced document, EPD has provided the

following comments:

1) The additional data provided within the February 2013 Report has adequately addressed EPD’s
December 27, 2012, Voluntary Remediation Progress Report No. 1 comments.

2) According to the February 2013 Report (Appendix A), approximately 2-feet of yellow, oily liquid was
identified in the bottom of monitoring well MW-10. Please include a groundwater and waste
characterization analysis for this monitoring well during the next scheduled monitoring event.

Please note that EPD will defer any further comments for the site until the completion of the 5-year
Voluntary Remediation Program monitoring period, or until such time that EPD’s receipt of additional Progress
Reports and associated data may necessitate additional data requirements for the site. EPD has placed the February
2013 Progress Reports in the HSI #10268 facility file for public review. Should you have any question or
concerns regarding this site, please contact Mr. Kevin Collins of the Response and Remediation Program at

(404) 463-0530.
Sincerely’ QS\Q\

David Brownlee
Unit Coordinator
Response and Remediation Program

c: Andy Riley, Emanuel County Joint Development Authority
Anita Bucci, Teleflex Incorporated
Gregory Wrenn, AMEC Environment & Infrastructure, Inc.
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